
   Issue:  January 2024 

           
          Page 1                                           Evington & Coleman Ward Newsletter 

 

Evington & Coleman Ward  
Newsletter 

Your Local Team 

What Matters to you? 

• Concerns expressed by local resident of Harwin 
 Road/ Ethel Road relating to general ASB around the 
 area. 

 

• This past month, their has been an increase in indi-
 viduals committing theft from motor vehicles. 

 

• As part of the recent ward meeting, attended by your 
 local beat team, it was raised vehicles are travelling beyond the 30mph 
 limit on St Barnabas Road, especially in the region where the primary  school 
 is located. 

 

What we are doing 

 

Reports of ASB around Illingworth Road, prompted foot patrols from PCSO Oleh and PC Mistry. A continued Police presence 

will help deter ASB and provides an opportunity to engage with the local community. You can assist us by reporting ASB via 

101 or online by clicking here.  

 

Multi-agency approach is one of the aims of community policing, on 23rd 

January, PCSO Cook along with Traffic Wardens from the City Council con-

ducted joint patrols during school times outside St Barnabas C of E Primary 

School. The aim of advising against zigzag parking was successfully accom-

plished. Zigzag parking compromises the safety of school children. 
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As part of Neighbourhood Policing week of action, PCSO 

Cook, PC Wicks and PC McCahill paid a visit to the children of 

Tiny Gems Nursery. This was a great opportunity to show our 

role in the local community and was a fantastic time all 

around. 

https://www.leics.police.uk/ro/report/asb/asb-v3/report-antisocial-behaviour/
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News 

Community engagements 

• Beat surgery at Tesco Superstore on Ethel Road, Friday 9th February, 11:00am - 12:00pm. 

• Beat surgery at Spar on Main Street, Evington, Monday 19th February, 11:00am - 12:00pm. 

• North Evington Café, North Evington Free Church, Linden Street, Wednesday 14th February, 10:00am - 12:00pm. 

• North Evington Church Youth Club, North Evington Free Church, Linden Street, Saturday 17th February, 2:30pm - 

4:00pm. 

• NatWest Bank Beat Surgery, East Park Road, Monday 26th February, 10:30am to 12:00pm. 

 Fly-tipping 

Did you know fly-tipping is an offence which is can lead to unlimited fine if found 

guilty? The image on the right is one of many examples of fly-tipping found within 

the Evington and Coleman Ward. Fly-tipping can be dangerous, especially when 

hidden sharp objects are amongst the pile. If you spot fly-tipping in your area, you 

can report it using Love Clean Streets website or download the app on your 

smartphone. 

 

Tesco Superstore - Ethel Road 

     

   

Ongoing collaboration between your local beat team and Tesco Superstore on                            

Ethel Road over the past several months has resulted in positive action taken 

against the persistent offenders committing thefts at the store, with the latest out-

come being the arrest of seven males.  

PC Barber and PC Darbar can be seen hosting a beat surgery outside Tesco on 

Ethel Road. Plenty of positive engagements, as well as crime prevention advice 

given. For future beat surgeries, please keep an eye out for emails from Neigh-

bourhood Link and posts via East Leicester Police socials. 

     

 

Tool Theft From Vans 

 

There has been an increase in of tool theft from work vans in the Ev-

ington and Coleman Ward area over the past month. These expensive 

equipment can be easily passed on to buyers and to prevent yourself 

from being a target again, ensure you do not leave any expensive 

equipment in your van when not in use and always check you have 

locked your doors. If you see any suspicious vehicles or persons in 

your area, do not hesitate to report it to us via 101 or online. 

 

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-environment/love-clean-streets/
https://www.leics.police.uk/tua/tell-us-about/soh/seen-or-heard/

